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FROM HEAD OF SCHOOL & PRINCIPAL
Dear Alumnae and Friends,

Having graduated from HNA 
before Title IX and all the doors it 
opened for women in sports, I take 
great pleasure in knowing that our 
students today have no limits in the 
athletic opportunities available to 
them. They can, and do, compete 
at the highest levels of high 
school sports, and many go on to 
compete at the collegiate level—
earning college admissions and 

scholarships based on their success in high school athletics.

More importantly, HNA encourages and supports students 
in developing a commitment to lifetime fitness and health—
as they also grow their academic and artistic interests and 
talents. Sports teach students the value of teamwork, healthy 
competition, goal setting, perseverance, and training. 
They also provide opportunities for our students to learn 
important life lessons—how to win with honor, lose with 
grace, and support teammates with compassion—through 
circumstances that can be challenging.

In the early years of HNA’s participation in the Metro League, 
I had the pleasure of serving as the varsity softball coach—
one of only a few female teacher-coaches at the Academy 
in the early 1980s. It took years for Title IX to fully impact the 
scope of our program. After all, until the door was opened 
for women to compete in collegiate and high school sports, 

the pool of female teacher-coaches was limited. I will  
never forget the amazing women on my teams, and I am so 
proud to see all the alumnae and female faculty members 
coaching in our program today!

I hope you enjoy the cover article in this issue of Columns, 
which gives you a glimpse into the transformation of our 
athletic program since the enactment of Title IX in 1972.  
With our athletes competing today in 17 different sports 
across multiple levels of teams, there is an opportunity for 
every student—from Ultimate Frisbee to Crew to Basketball. 
And our students are highly competitive and successful. In 
every year since 2008, HNA has won the coveted Metro 
League’s All-Sports Trophy for the highest average finish in  
all league sports combined—except for the two pandemic 
years, when the sports seasons were suspended or 
shortened. Go Cougars!

On a different note, I extend my deep gratitude to everyone 
who supported our recent Deck the Dome celebration. 
Thanks to our generous community, we raised over $150,000 
for our growing Theatre and Film Department—another 
wonderful program that provides a wholistic education for 
our students and an outlet for their creative talents.

Sincerely,

Liz Eldredge Swift ’71 
Head of School and Principal

mailto:alumnae%40holynames-sea.org?subject=
http://www.holynames-sea.org
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UNDER THE DOME

CELEBRATING 50 YEARS  
OF TITLE IX AND ITS IMPACT ON 
HOLY NAMES ACADEMY
As Holy Names Academy celebrates the 50th anniversary of Title IX of the Education 
Amendments of 1972 (“Title IX”), we reflect on the significant impact this transformative 
legislation has had on HNA’s athletic program and student athletes.

Title IX is a federal regulation prohibiting 
sex-based discrimination in any 
education program or activity receiving 
federal financial assistance. When it was 
enacted in 1972, Title IX required an 
end to sex-based bias against women in 
the educational system, which included 
athletics. Colleges and universities 

began to examine and rectify the 
funding discrepancies between their 
men’s and women’s athletics programs. 
Many colleges and universities 
established women’s teams for the first 
time, with athletics becoming a realistic 
avenue for women to earn scholarships 
for college. As a result, the increasing 

demand for athletic opportunities for 
women trickled down to the high-school 
level nationwide and likewise, at Holy 
Names Academy, which has seen its 
program grow from intramural play  
before Title IX, to league competitions 
across 17 sports today.

“I cannot envision a world where female athletes do not have the same opportunities as males.”
– Imani Apostol ’15
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Above (L-R): HNA students spring into action  
during an intramural basketball game. 

Softball teammates bring school spirit to the field. 

HNA Cougars at the volleyball net.

HNA’S ATHLETIC 
PROGRAM PRIOR 
TO TITLE IX
Although few opportunities existed 
for female athletes before Title IX, 
Holy Names Academy had long 
been breaking the mold by providing 
athletic programing for its students. 
HNA had operated for 92 years 
before Title IX became law, and while 
the athletic program was small—in 
keeping with societal norms of the 
times—students competed against 
each other in intramural games. The 
HNA Chronicles—records the Sisters 
kept of daily happenings at the school—
first mention an intramural basketball 
competition in 1932. Given that HNA 
did not have its own gymnasium at 
the time, the season’s final playoffs 
between the different class years took 
place in Seattle Preparatory School’s 
Garrigan Gymnasium. These interclass 
competitions continue today as the 
Rose Games in HNA's gymnasium. 
Recognizing the importance of 
providing athletic opportunities to its 
students, HNA added volleyball to the 

Garrigan Games by 1945. Net proceeds 
from these tournaments funded sports 
equipment, among other improvements 
to the school.

Decades of intramural competitions 
are documented throughout HNA's 
yearbooks—volleyball and basketball 
players donning skirts as they dribble 
and spike. A two-page spread in 
the 1971 yearbook titled, “Sports,” 
emphasized that PE class was a way to 
work together and celebrate success, 
while also noting “low gym ceilings  
can be a nuisance.” Many alumnae  
will, of course, understand this reference 
to HNA’s first gymnasium, which  
was located on the first floor of the 
school's main building and is now the 
Orchestra Room.

HNA’S ATHLETES 
SOAR AFTER  
TITLE IX ENACTED
Nationally, women’s participation in 
sports has grown exponentially since  
the enactment of Title IX in 1972, and  
the increase of women in athletics at 
HNA has been no different. In 1974, 

HNA joined the Sea-Tac League, 
competing in basketball, volleyball, 
tennis, soccer, and softball. The school 
joined the Seattle Metropolitan Sports 
League (“Metro League”) in 1979 
to compete with other Seattle-area 
schools. Today, Holy Names Academy 
holds 15 Metro League “All Sports” 
trophies, 18 State titles, 31 District 
titles, 75 Metro League titles, and 26 
State 3A Academic titles. Supported 
by a dedicated Athletic Department, 
coaching staff, and state-of-the-art 
athletic complex, more than 80% of the 
student body compete in at least one 
of the 17 sports HNA offers. Each year, 
about 20 student athletes commit to 
continue their sport at a collegiate level. 
Student athletes consistently report 
gaining valuable life skills they use far 
beyond the court or field.

These sentiments have been echoed 
by alumnae athletes Marissa Valdivia 
Reagle ’17 and Imani Apostol ’15, 
who credit their involvement in HNA 

UNDER THE DOME



Above (L-R): Maria Valdivia Reagle ’17.

Coach Kelly Hinderberger '09 (R) with the 
2022-2023 Slowpitch Softball Team.
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“HNA’S ATHLETIC PROGRAM PROVIDES OUR 
STUDENT ATHLETES WITH A SAFE SPACE TO 
STEP OUTSIDE OF THEIR COMFORT ZONE, 

TAKE RISKS, AND GROW AS WOMEN.”
– Lacey London, HNA’s Athletic Director

ALUMNAE COACHES
This year, 10 of HNA’s athletic 
coaches are also graduates of HNA! 
We thank them for their dedication 
and support of our student athletes.
Rachel Francisco ’17 
Assistant Varsity Basketball &  
Assistant Varsity Lacrosse
Kelly Hinderberger ’09 
Head Slowpitch Softball &  
Head Fastpitch Softball
Maddy Holzman-Klima ’16 
Assistant Crew
Julia Koh ’16 
Assistant Varsity Volleyball
Colleen Martinez ’17 
Assistant Cross Country &  
Assistant Track & Field
Emily McKenzie ’01 
Head Varsity Basketball
Molly McKeon ’05 
Assistant Cross Country &  
Assistant Track & Field
Emma Meyer ’19 
Assistant Crew
Julie Raney ’82 
Assistant Varsity Soccer
Katie Rock ’12 
Assistant Gymnastics
If you are interested in joining the  
HNA coaching staff, please contact  
Lacey London, Athletic Director, at  
llondon@holynames-sea.org.

athletics with teaching them leadership, 
accountability, and dedication. Marissa 
recalls, “HNA taught me to be a fighter, 
work hard for everything, and to 
capitalize on opportunities.” Marissa 
competed in three sports—basketball, 
soccer, and softball—while attending 
both HNA and the University of Maine 
at Presque Isle. She is currently working 
towards an MBA in Cybersecurity. 
Imani ran track for HNA and became 
a D1 All-American at the University 
of Washington. Reflecting on her 
involvement in HNA athletics, Imani 
notes, “It gave me the confidence in 
building relationships with people 
outside of my social group, which 
resulted in lifelong relationships. This 
skill has proven to be especially helpful 
in building my career. Some of my 
best, heartwarming memories stem 

from HNA track, and I cannot envision 
a world where female athletes do not 
have the same opportunities as males.” 
Imani currently works as a Product 
Designer at Microsoft.

The remarkable rise of Holy Names 
Academy’s athletic program is inspiring, 
not only because of the many trophies 
that line the lobby of the school’s Mary 
Herche Pavilion, but also because of the 
dedication of the school community, 
Athletic Department, and talented 
coaching staff, who help cultivate the 
leadership, sportsmanship, resilience, 
and confidence that HNA’s young 
women carry with them well beyond 
their years under the Dome.

UNDER THE DOME

mailto:llondon%40holynames-sea.org?subject=
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HNA ATHLETICS THROUGHOUT THE DECADES

    Intramural basketball te
am.

1930s Tennis courts were built and occupied 
the south lawn until 1990.

Program for HNA 
volleyball competition at 
Garrigan Gymnasium.

HNA 
Ski Club 
member. 

1960s 
The 

Garrigan 
Games. 
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Golf team won 15th Metro 
Championship since its 

inception in 1996.

HNA joined the Sea-Tac 
League to compete 
against local schools.

Basketball team won the  
Metro, District, and 3A State 
Championships following an 
undefeated season.

HNA's Track and Field team 
won the school's first State 
Championship.

HNA’s soccer team 
won the school’s first 
Metro Championship.

Jeanne Marie McAteer Lee  
Athletic Complex and Underground 
Parking Garage is opened.

Holy Names Academy competes in 17 
sports: Basketball, Bowling, Cheer, Crew, 
Cross Country, Fastpitch Softball, Flag 
Football, Golf, Gymnastics, Lacrosse, 
Slowpitch Softball, Soccer, Swimming, 
Tennis, Track, Volleyball, Ultimate Frisbee

Broke ground on the 
original Jeanne Marie 
McAteer Lee Gymnasium. 

Debut performance of 
the HNA Cross Country 
team in Metro League.

Celebrated 20 Years of HNA Crew.
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CONGRATULATIONS TO THE CLASS OF 2022
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VALEDICTORIANS
Top photo, Front (L-R): Sophia Poeschla, Lynna 
Tran, Caroline Surbeck, Addy Telzrow, Yumi Park-
Davis, Nina Maxin. Back (L-R): Sophia Williams, 
Sofia Schliebner, Ella Peterchak, Anna Treat, Elise 
Scott, Madeleine Campbell, Ashton St. John,  
Zoe Bischoff, Minda Chen.

SALUTATORIANS
Bottom photo, Front (L-R): Roni Muse, Athena 
Ortega, Kayla Mattson, Sabina Petersen, Jasmine 
Eid, Anna Boden. Back (L-R): Zoe Zang, Sam 
Caragher, Leyla Collins, Esme Campbell, Gisela 
Roberts, Charlotte Bergevin, Mae Vanderslice, 
Cecilia Lombardi.

CLASS  
REPRESENTATIVES
Clara Kang-Crosby and Hannah Gray, elected 
by their classmates as Class Representatives for 
the Class of 2022, will help class members stay 
connected with each other and with HNA.

SENIOR GIFT – 
THANK YOU!
Thank you to the Class of 2022 for their 
contributions during Senior Appeal. 
Each year, the Development staff speaks 
to the seniors about the role of Annual 
Giving at HNA and the ways their 
generosity supports the school. HNA is 
grateful to the graduates for their gifts 
and wishes them the best of luck as they 
embark on their next chapter.

CLASS OF 2022 FACTS FROM HNA’S  
COLLEGE COUNSELORS

100% OF THE CLASS OF 
2022 GRADUATES WERE 
ADMITTED TO 238 FOUR-

YEAR INSTITUTIONS.

GRADUATES HAVE 
CHOSEN TO ATTEND 

94 OF THOSE 
INSTITUTIONS.

THEY WILL SPREAD 
OUT ACROSS 28 

STATES, THE DISTRICT 
OF COLUMBIA, AND 

FOUR INTERNATIONAL 
COUNTRIES.

82% OF THE CLASS OF 2022 COLLECTIVELY 
EARNED COLLEGE SCHOLARSHIPS  

TOTALING OVER $40 MILLION.
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The Class of 2022 celebrated their 
Commencement at Benaroya Hall in 
May 2022. HNA was honored to 
welcome Dr. Tracy Hilliard ’95 to give 
the commencement address. An 
incredibly involved alumna throughout 
the years, Dr. Hilliard has served on 
HNA's Alumnae Board and campaign 
committees and has regularly attended 
alumnae events. Dr. Hilliard is the 
Director of the Center for Culturally 
Responsive Engagement (CCRE) at the 
Michigan Public Health Institute. In this 
role, she works with communities to 

advance racial equity and justice 
through organizational development, 
strategic planning, training, and 
evaluation. She is a graduate of the 
inaugural cohort of the Annie E. Casey 
Foundation’s Leaders in Equitable 
Evaluation and Diversity (LEEAD) 
program, designed to produce 
doctoral-trained evaluators committed 
to advancing equity and social justice for 
children and families. Dr. Hilliard holds a 
B.A. in Sociology, Master’s in Public 
Health, and Ph.D. in Health Services 
from the University of Washington.

At the end of her speech, Dr. Hilliard 
gave the Class of 2022 these parting 
words: “This is your time. This is your 
moment. Have fun and choose joy. 
You will be called to share your faith, 
leadership, academic skills, and 
strengths. You will be called to foster 
and nurture relationships, and uphold 
the legacy of Holy Names Academy, one 
of excellence that has been instilled in 
you and over 11,000 other women since 
1880. Sometimes the calls will be direct 
and sometimes they will be indirect. 
And when they come, be ready.”

DR. TRACY HILLIARD ’95 GIVES COMMENCEMENT 
ADDRESS TO CLASS OF 2022 AT BENAROYA HALL
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CELEBRATING 
HNA LEGACIES 
FROM THE 
CLASS OF 2026
At the beginning of each school year, 
HNA honors the incoming 9th-grade 
legacy students—students who are 
relatives of HNA alumnae or current 
students. In September, HNA invited 
the 49 legacy students in the Class 
of 2026 to a social, where they were 
celebrated with treats and gifts. Of 
the Class of 2026 legacy students, 11 
have mothers or grandmothers who 
graduated from the Academy.

CAREER DAY
Last spring, 13 alumnae from various fields 
and specialties returned to HNA for Career 
Day, and Alyson Palmer ’02 served as the 
keynote speaker. Alyson is an employment 
and labor relations attorney and is Corporate 
Counsel at Google in San Francisco. Thank 
you to all our alumnae for sharing their time, 
talents, and career information with our 
students! If you are interested in speaking 
at HNA's next Career Day on April 5, 2023, 
please contact College Counselor Anjelica 
Johnson at ajohnson@holynames-sea.org.

Left to right, back to front: Annie Wagner ’98, Assistant Federal Public Defender, Western District 
of Washington; Becca Shope ’95, Science Department Chair, Holy Names Academy; Kendall 
Valenzuela ’14, Sr. Analyst & Director of Social Media, Matthew Berry’s Fantasy Life Newsletter; 
Beth Pollack ’10, Actor/Teaching Artist/Arts Administrator, The Fifth Avenue Theatre; Tiffany  
Knapp ’96, P.E., MPA, Strategic Utility Planner, King County Wastewater Treatment Division;  
Avery Haller ’11, Director of Business Development, Health Gorilla; Abby Drake ’96, Social Studies 
Teacher, Holy Names Academy; Grace Miles ’14, Customer Experience and Business Trends, Amazon; 
Bayley Meyer ’14, AWS Human Resources, Amazon; Katie Burns ’12, Occupational Therapist, 
Shoreline Health and Rehabilitation. Not pictured: Elise Santa Maria Castorina ’08, Materials 
Engineer, The Boeing Company; Kristin Tan ’10, Attorney, Catholic Community Services of  
Western Washington.

Front (L-R): Eleanore Katz (mother: Amy Hamaker Katz ’92); Nina Wood (grandmother: Molly Sullivan Wood ’59); Christina Ott (grandmother: Mary Ellen Harkins 
Ott ’51); Kaelyn Wooden (mother: Gracia Geraghty Wooden ’88); Annajean Comfort (grandmother: Jill Goldsmith Routt ’71; mother: Monica Routt Comfort ’96); 
Dylan Nicas-Olinger (stepmother: Rory McNulty ’04). Back (L-R): Claire Hermitage (mother: Jennifer Carter Hermitage ’92); Grace Dahley (grandmother: Laura  
Hoban Webb ’57); Mia Kate Fuller (grandmother: Vivian Dusenbery ’66); Bernie Anderson (mother: Lena Hansen Anderson ’96); Casey Hill (mother: Sarah  
Sweet Hill ’93).

Keynote speaker Alyson Palmer ’02.
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BUILDING FUTURES THROUGH PHILANTHROPY

ANNUAL GIVING 
KICKOFF RECEPTION
Every September, Holy Names 
Academy hosts a reception to kick 
off the new year of giving to HNA’s 
Annual Fund and welcome the spirit 
of collective giving. This event is an 
opportunity to express gratitude for 
HNA’s generous donors and volunteers, 
who go above and beyond to support 
the Academy’s students.

This year, HNA invited donors and 
volunteers to join Head of School and 
Principal Liz Swift ’71 and the Board of 
Trustees for an evening of connection in 
celebration of HNA’s important mission. 
They heard remarks from Liz Swift ’71, 
Development Director Anne Bulchis ’98, 
Chair of the Annual Giving Steering 
Committee Barbara Mockett, and 
keynote speaker Amanda Gehman ’08.

In attending HNA, Amanda followed 
in the footsteps of her maternal 

grandmother and great aunt who also 
went to the Academy, but as elementary 
students. After graduating, Amanda 
completed bachelor’s and master’s 
degrees in Civil Engineering at the 
University of Washington and then 
began work in 2014 as an Engineer 
at Coughlin Porter Lundeen. During 
her speech, Amanda explained that 
she “had the great joy of being on the 
structural engineering team for the new 
athletic complex and parking garage,” 
which HNA opened in 2021.

Amanda described her love for 
engineering that grew from STEM 
classes at HNA, her fond memories of 
student life at the Academy, and her 
experience as a recipient of financial 
aid at HNA: “Receiving financial aid to 
attend Holy Names Academy never 
felt like it had to be some secret. We 

were not going to be ostracized by our 
peers for not being able to afford the 
full tuition amount. When I established 
myself in my career, I wanted to be sure 
to continue that support for the next 
generation. One of the biggest lessons 
I took from my time at HNA was always 
make it better for the next girl. I have 
tried to embody that spirit of service in 
both my personal and professional life. 
So, thank you for helping make it better 
for the next girl. Whether you give your 
time, your money, or your expertise, you 
help make this school a place where 
young women can shine.”

1. Kim Dawson, Vice Principal of Student Life.

2. Meghan Dort, current parent.

3. Marie Gehmen, alumnae parent, and  
Bruce Strothers, current parent.

4. Amanda Gehman ’08 and Liz Swift ’71. 

1 2

3 4
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BUILDING FUTURES THROUGH PHILANTHROPY

TOM AND 
CHRISTINE 
O’CONNOR

ENDOWMENT SPOTLIGHT

O’CONNOR FAMILY ESTABLISHES ENDOWMENT TO 
SUPPORT HNA’S COMMITMENT TO DIVERSITY
For the O’Connor family, single-sex 
education represents opportunity as well 
as enrichment and community. Like their 
HNA daughters, Julia ’10 and Clare ’14, 
both Tom and Christine O’Connor 
attended single-sex schools for parts of 
their educations. Their connection to 
HNA and the greater HNA community 
has enhanced the lives of all four of them 
in many ways.

Christine explains, “Julia and Clare have 
benefited from that strong sense of 
lifelong sisterhood among HNA 
graduates as well as through valuable 
alumnae connections, support, and 
encouragement as they build their 
careers.” HNA cultivates friendships not 
only among students and alumnae but 
also for their families. Tom and Christine 
made dear friends within the HNA 
community while serving the school—
Tom as HNA’s Publications Editor for 14 
years until his retirement in 2021 and 
Christine through several years of service 
on the HNA Development Committee.

Holy Names Academy's commitment 
to diversity, equity, inclusion, and justice 
(DEIJ) has been highlighted in recent 
editions of Columns and in its DEIJ Plan, 
In Pursuit of Right Relationships. DEIJ 
work is ongoing and evolving, and 
this plan will guide the Academy as it 
continues this work with an anti-racist 
lens. The Academy’s recent DEIJ efforts 
include the following:

• The school formed the DEIJ 
Advisory Committee to guide the 
implementation of the DEIJ Plan.

• The Multicultural Student Union 
(MSU), a long-standing club, now 
includes four student officers, who 
lead the newly appointed MSU  
homeroom representatives.

• HNA revised the student dress code 
to be more inclusive.

• Faculty members read and discussed 
Grading for Equity by Joe Feldman 
throughout the school year, and each 
department implemented changes to 
grading policies.

• HNA partnered with several local, 
independent schools to offer 
the Equity & Inclusion Virtual 
Speaker Series, designed to offer 
its community an opportunity to learn 
and engage in topics around equity, 
inclusion, and antiracist education.

• HNA partnered with the National 
Association of Independent 
Schools (NAIS) to conduct the AIM 
(Assessment of Inclusivity and 

Multiculturalism) Survey of its 
current families, students, faculty/
staff, and recent alumnae. The DEIJ 
Advisory Committee is using survey 
results to identify HNA’s strengths and 
opportunities for growth.

• Each department within the school 
has been meeting to identify and 
implement department-specific 
DEIJ goals.

Columns will continue to publish  
updates on Holy Names Academy’s DEIJ 
work. To read HNA’s DEIJ Plan, please visit 
the “Diversity and Inclusion” section of 
HNA’s website.

HOLY NAMES ACADEMY’S ONGOING COMMITMENT TO 
DIVERSITY, EQUITY, INCLUSION, AND JUSTICE

Both parents appreciate the school’s 
community for its “universality of 
belief—from parents, students, alumnae, 
and faculty—in the HNA mission and in 
the school’s commitment to teaching 
excellence” and ongoing “dedication to 
making service to the broader 
community an active part of all of our 

lives.” They note that although HNA’s 
tuition remains one of the more 
affordable in the region, tuition payments 
require an investment that is a significant 
stretch for many families. In support of 
HNA’s commitment to economic and 
social diversity, they established the 
O’Connor Family Endowment in 2021 to 
ensure young women of diverse beliefs 
and backgrounds continue to have the 
opportunity to receive an HNA education 
—today and well into the future.

All four O’Connors look forward to 
following the growth of current students 
and those to come, helping to support 
them with the same pride their family has 
shared throughout their years at HNA.

To learn more about establishing a 
scholarship endowment, please  
contact Anne Bulchis ’98, Development 
Director, at (206) 720-7801 or  
abulchis@holynames-sea.org. 

Please visit our website at  
www.holynames-sea.org/giving to learn 
more about ways to support HNA.

https://www.holynames-sea.org/about/diversity-inclusion/
https://www.holynames-sea.org/about/diversity-inclusion/
https://www.holynames-sea.org/about/diversity-inclusion/
https://www.holynames-sea.org/about/diversity-inclusion/
https://www.holynames-sea.org/about/diversity-inclusion/
mailto:abulchis%40holynames-sea.org?subject=
http://www.holynames-sea.org/giving


WHEN GIVING FEELS 
LIKE RECEIVING

THANK YOU FOR YOUR 
EXTRAORDINARY GENEROSITY
Foundation for the Future: The Campaign for Holy Names Academy

About three years ago, Holy Names 
Academy embarked on the ambitious 
Foundation for the Future campaign 
to fund construction of a five-level 
underground parking garage and 
19,000-square-foot athletic complex. 
The building project cost $36.8 
million and because of the incredible 
dedication and support of HNA’s 
community, the remaining $8.6 million 
was raised to fully fund the project! The 

Academy thanked its generous donors 
at a campaign celebration event in 
June 2022.
HNA is deeply grateful for the 
extraordinary and inspiring generosity 
of its community. Each campaign 
donation has played a key role in 
supporting HNA’s mission of offering 
an excellent education that promotes 
the development of the whole person 
for generations to come. 
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BUILDING FUTURES THROUGH PHILANTHROPY

CHARLIE AND 
KIMBERLY  
BROWN ‘71

LEGACY SOCIETY SPOTLIGHT

KIMBERLY HABENICHT BROWN ’71

The poet Mary Oliver wrote, “It’s giving 
until the giving feels like receiving.”

I’ve had the great honor of graduating 
from Holy Names Academy and, over 
the past thirty years, the chance to give 
back and support not just current 
students but many who will be under 
the Dome in the future.

Holy Names Academy is a part of my 
estate plan in large part because of 
Marion Sullivan, Class of ’53, past 
member and President of the Board of 
Trustees.

When I joined the Board of Trustees in 
1993, Marion was my mentor. Her 
example of volunteerism and charitable 
giving showed me how to support our 
HNA community not only as a valued 
volunteer but also through planned 
giving in the HNA Legacy Society. Over 
time, I became dear friends with Marion 
and her husband, Jack, while watching 

them in action at auctions and 
fundraisers.

When my husband, Charlie, and I 
learned about the opportunity to 
become members of the HNA Legacy 
Society, it was an easy yes. And, while I 
could have made this decision by 
myself, I was happy that Charlie was 
involved and supported us being 
members, in the way he had supported 
all my volunteer time and charitable 
giving to HNA—just like Jack had 
supported Marion.

Another opportunity to give back to 
HNA came in 2011 when our Class of 
1971 banded together to create the 
Class of ’71 Scholarship Endowment 
with a goal of being at $50,000 by our 
50th reunion in 2021. We collectively  
hit our mark and then some and are 
presently at $86,000 and growing.

I am proud that our family’s contributions 
and those of my classmates will help 

ensure that young women attending the 
Academy have access to the best high 
school education possible, while setting 
the stage for them as they move on with 
their personal careers and lives after 
HNA.

I love visiting HNA and seeing our gifts 
in action, as that is when one realizes 
that giving feels like receiving.



CHEER 2022

THERE’S NO PLACE LIKE 
HOME, UNDER THE DOME!

The annual Deck the Dome event took 
place in December and was as festive 
as ever. Thank you to all who attended 
and gave in support of HNA’s Theatre & 
Film Department. Please look for more 
information about the event in our next 
edition of Columns.

Left: Honoree Joan Sullivan with her family—Natalie Radich, Cory Schreiner, Joan, Mark Sullivan, Anna Sullivan ’07, Carl Buher, Margaret Sullivan ’99, and  
John Sullivan. Middle: Titania Limanardja and Nino Yuniardi. Right: Annie Welch Hawksford ’83 (L) and Meg Wellnitz Hinshaw ’83. 

THANK YOU, CHEER 2022 EVENT SPONSORS!

We gratefully acknowledge the following CHEER 2022 event sponsors, whose support  
ensures the net funds raised directly support the Academy and its students:

An energetic and ready-to-gather crowd of parents, alumnae, faculty, staff, and 
friends attended the annual CHEER Auction at Holy Names Academy. “There’s No 
Place Like Home, Under the Dome” was the theme for the lively event—the first 
CHEER to take place in the new Jeanne Marie McAteer Lee Athletic Complex.

With the help of generous guests, donors, and sponsors, more than $186,000 net 
was raised to enhance and sustain the Academy’s excellent academic, arts, athletic, 
spiritual, and leadership programs. In addition, HNA received more than $86,000 
in donations towards the Funded Item to upgrade security cameras and to replace 
the 10-year-old Wi-Fi currently installed in the main school building.

Joan Sullivan, mother of Meg ’99, Anna ’07, and Laura ’11, was honored as the 
Blessed Marie Rose Award recipient for decades of volunteering at HNA, including 
as a Board of Trustees member and President, leadership solicitor, and member of 
the Parent Board, Development Committee, Finance Committee, Governance 
Committee, and Campaign Executive Committee. Her positive approach, 
enthusiastic giving, and years of support inspire the entire community.

MARK YOUR  
CALENDARS FOR  

CHEER 2023!
SATURDAY, MARCH 25

Bronze Sponsors
Jessica Gockel Nelson ’02 I Real Estate Broker, Coldwell Banker Bain

Jason Hamilton & Michelle Boston
Diane & Doug Irvine

Andersen Construction
Broderick Architects

Dirt Box LLC
Mary & Tom Herche

Gold Sponsors
Hachler Investments, LLC

Heritage Bank
Saxton Bradley, Inc.

Union Bank

Mondo & Sons and the  
Banchero Family
Seattle University

Sisters of the Holy Names 
of  Jesus and Mary

Silver Sponsors

DECK THE  
DOME 2022
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ALUMNAE LUNCHEON 2022: REUNITED

SAVE THE DATES
March 4, 2023 I Alumnae Luncheon 
The Golf Club at Newcastle

March 31, 2023 I Sip, Sip, Hooray!  
Wine Tasting 
Holy Names Academy 

May 20, 2023 I 50th/50PLUS Reunion 
Holy Names Academy

NOMINATE AN ALUMNA!
HNA honors alumnae annually through the following recognitions: the 
Distinguished Alumna Award (presented at the Alumnae Luncheon), 
the Young Alumna Community Service Award (presented at the 
Young Alumnae Holiday Social), and the Leading Without Limits feature 
in Columns magazine. If you know of an alumna who is a leader in the 
community and is making a difference in the lives of others, we want to hear 
from you. Please submit your nomination under the Alumnae tab of HNA’s 
website, or email your nomination to alumnae@holynames-sea.org.

1. Caryn Geraghty Jorgensen ’89 accepting  
the Distinguished Alumna Award.

2. Emily Klauser Bassett ’95 (L) and  
Jennifer Hohnstein ’95.

3. Sarah Yohannes ’04. 

4. Members of the Class of 1983.

After a two-year hiatus, HNA alumnae 
were reunited in March for the Alumnae 
Luncheon at the Golf Club at Newcastle. 
We were thrilled to honor our 2020 
Distinguished Alumna Caryn Geraghty 
Jorgensen ’89. Caryn, an accomplished 
attorney and a shareholder at the firm 
Stokes Lawrence, is deeply committed  
to furthering HNA’s mission; she 
currently serves as the President of 
HNA’s Board of Trustees and has served 
in a variety of other roles at HNA.  
Caryn’s classmate and close friend, 
Conne McGlynn Bruce ’89, gave a 
touching introduction for Caryn at the 
event. The earliest alumna in attendance 
was Patricia McCullough Craig ’49, and 
the youngest alumnae in attendance 
were Natalie Davis ’19 and Kara  
Trotman ’19. The program was led by 
Alumnae Board President Taylor Grady 
Seales ’11 and Alumnae Luncheon 
Co-Chairs Megan Karalus ’03 and Mary 
Frances Kindell Cruz ’94. HNA’s Vocal 
Ensemble closed out the event with 
beautiful musical performances. Thank 
you to the wonderful sponsors and 
patrons who supported this event and  
to all who attended!

1

2 3

4

mailto:%20alumnae%40holynames-sea.org?subject=


Left: Members of the Class of 1970. Center: Members of the Class of 1971. Right: Members of the Class of 1972.
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ALUMNAE WINE TASTING: SIP, SIP HOORAY!
A record turnout of HNA alumnae, friends, and family gathered in the new Jeanne Marie McAteer Lee Athletic Complex to sip 
some wine and connect!  Four outstanding Washington State wineries participated: Gordon Estate, Itä Wines, Locus Wines, 
and Virtue Cellars. Itä Wines is owned by HNA alumna and winemaker Kelsey Albro Itämeri ’05. We hope to see you at the next 
wine-tasting event on Friday, March 31.

50TH JOINT REUNION CELEBRATION
Thank you to the class members of ’70, 
’71, and ’72 who celebrated their 50th 
reunion at HNA last spring. Head of 
School Liz Swift ’71 welcomed everyone 
into the new athletic complex, gave a 
school update, and spoke about the 

many changes at the Academy over the 
recent years. Special thank you to Lisa 
Ursino ’72 for sharing her memories and 
stories of HNA and 50th Reunion 
Co-Chairs Maria Perez Mason ’72 and 
Celeste Dargent Reilly ’02 for their 

tremendous hard work in planning the 
event. Congratulations to all!

We look forward to welcoming the Class 
of ’73 and all alumnae celebrating more 
than 50 years since graduation at the 
50th/50PLUS Reunion on May 20, 2023! 

Left: Tiffany Knapp ’96 and Monica Comfort ’96. Center: Karen Snowden ’13 and Joanna Bailet ’15. Right: Members of the Class of 2009.
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Taylor Grady Seales ’11 
President

Michelle Mierz Jolly ’00 
Vice President

Allie Savio ’03 
Treasurer

Angela Bever ’08 
Co-Secretary

Megan Karalus ’03 
Co-Secretary

Andrea Genord Anthony ’01 
Leila Cummings Curtis ’97 
Celeste Reilly Dargent ’02 
Annie Wickwire Delucchi ’82 
Liz Fawthrop ’04 

Valency Peterson Genis ’90 
Maris Jager Grigalunas ’03 
Luciana Hebert ’00 
Kelsey Heffernan ’09 
Madeline Jager ’06 
Lizzy Jennings ’04 
Lynsey Yeakel Kehrli ’00 
Laura Snowden La Rosa ’09 
Amina Kapusuzoglu Leighton ’12 
Annette Lund ‘67 
Rosie McDonagh ’15 
Sarah McDonagh ’11 
Lauren Meany ’15 
Sarah Michels ’08 
Keli Nelson ’12 
Sister Rosemary Perisich, SNJM ’56 

Alexandra Rombough Pipes ’02 
Joanie Pradhan ’09 
Julia Reed ’05 
Lauren Scott ’11 
Nicole Simard ’10 
Kate Sortun ’04 
Anna Strickland ’11 
Joan Moffat Sutherland ’67 
Susan Wickwire ’85 
Jennifer Williams ’97

Liz Eldredge Swift ’71 
Head of School & Principal

Michaela Bromfield ‘07 
Director of Alumnae Relations

Are you interested in serving on the Alumnae Board and planning 
programming for the alumnae community? We want to connect with you! 
Please reach out to HNA’s Alumnae Office at  
alumnae@holynames-sea.org or (206) 720-7804.

ALUMNAE BOARD 2022-2023

mailto:alumnae%40holynames-sea.org?subject=
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INTRODUCING HNA’S 
NEW DIRECTOR OF 
ALUMNAE RELATIONS

NEW ALUMNAE 
FACULTY AND STAFF

L-R:  Michaela Bromfield ’07, Director of Alumnae 
Relations; Jennifer Alberts ’03, Chemistry Teacher; Anne 
Bulchis ’98, Development Director; Clare Spano ’06, 
Auction and Deck the Dome Assistant

Holy Names Academy is pleased to welcome back four 
alumnae who are using their talents and gifts to serve 
the HNA community. Dear HNA Alumnae and Friends of  

the Academy, 

I am honored to introduce myself to you as 
HNA’s Director of Alumnae Relations.  A 
proud member of the Class of 2007, former 
Alumnae Board member, and champion of 
Holy Names Academy, I have long been 
passionate about HNA and its mission of 
educating young women. I earned a B.A.  

in Public Relations from Gonzaga University and a Master’s in 
Teaching from Relay Graduate School of Education. I spent five 
years as a teacher both in New York City and Seattle and worked 
on the Executive Programs team at Amazon Web Services. My 
return to working at HNA follows my desire to support young 
people of diverse beliefs and backgrounds so that they may be 
leaders in our local and global communities. 

Since starting my new position, I have been reflecting on what it 
means to be part of the HNA community. As I climb the stairs to 
my office each day, I am reminded of feelings I had over 15 years 
ago when I first climbed the same stairs—feelings of anticipation, 
excitement, and belonging. My experience at HNA felt bigger 
than me because I was joining a community that had been 
established for over 125 years. Now, as the Director of Alumnae 
Relations, I look forward to creating that feeling for our current 
students and alumnae so that they will also feel connected 
to those who came before.  I had the pleasure of serving on 
the Alumnae Board under former Alumnae Directors Christie 
Spielman ’68 and Aoife Groppo ’00 and alongside former 
Alumnae Director Laura Irvine ’09. These three women played 
key roles in enriching our school and alumnae community, and I 
hope to do the same.  

The Alumnae Association promotes active relationships in our 
alumnae community, which has continued to grow and thrive 
throughout the years. Our alumnae events are joyful gatherings 
centered on community—fostering friendships that have lasted 
decades and creating new connections within our expansive 
alumnae network. I look forward to working with a diverse range 
of alumnae to incorporate their perspectives into our alumnae 
program, while honoring the rich history and tradition of our 
school.  I hope to connect with you soon. 

Sincerely, 

Michaela Bromfield ’07  
HNA Director of Alumnae Relations
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LEADING WITHOUT LIMITS 

KAREN SNOWDEN ’13, M.S.W.
Karen Snowden ’13, M.S.W. is an Infant 
and Early Childhood Mental Health 
Therapist at Navos, a community mental 
health agency located in Seattle. She 
also works as an Early Childhood Mental 
Health Consultant and spends time in 
preschool and Head Start classrooms to 
support teachers in meeting the social-
emotional and mental health needs of 
their students. A dedicated, passionate 
professional, Karen is currently 
participating in an Advanced Clinical 
Training Program through the Barnard 
Center for Infant Mental Health at the 
University of Washington.

WHAT LEADERSHIP POSITIONS 
AND EXPERIENCES HAVE YOU 
HELD SINCE YOUR TIME AT HNA?
Following my time at HNA, I attended 
Santa Clara University, where I had 
many opportunities to engage in social 
justice leadership roles. I was one of 
the Community Development Fellows 
through the Ignatian Center, where I 
was placed at a community education 
center for the year. I was also part of 
the Catholic Relief Services Student 
Ambassador program and was the 
president of our chapter during my final 
year at Santa Clara. These experiences 
in community development and 
social justice led me to join the Jesuit 
Volunteer Corps following graduation. 
I lived in a community with seven 
other volunteers in Cleveland, Ohio, 
and worked as a Youth Advocate 
at a domestic violence shelter. I am 
fortunate enough to continue to be part 
of the Jesuit Volunteer Community as a 
Former Jesuit Volunteer BIPOC mentor. 
My time in JVC greatly influenced my 
decision to continue my education at 
the University of Washington, where I 
earned a master’s degree in social work 
in the Children, Youth and Families 
concentration. Additionally, I am 
participating in an Advanced Clinical 
Training Program through the Barnard 
Center for Infant Mental Health at the 

University of Washington so that I can 
continue to gain knowledge and skills to 
best serve families with young children.

WHAT IS THE BEST PART OF 
SERVING IN A LEADERSHIP ROLE?
For me, the best part of being in a 
leadership role is being in a position 
to create change and to bring others 
together around a common goal. I 
have been fortunate enough to work 
alongside other passionate and driven 
individuals who are committed to 
making the world a better place, and I 
love being able to see how everyone 
is able to use their unique skills and 
gifts to contribute to a shared vision. 
Throughout my life, I saw my parents and 
my sisters live out their values as leaders 
in service to others. As a social worker 
and mental health professional, I can 
support others in reaching their goals 
and overcoming barriers, whether that 
is due to poverty, systemic oppression, 
trauma, mental health challenges, or 
other forms of marginalization. While 
there are so many hardships in the world 
today, collaborating with others to find 
ways to make changes, big or small, fills 
me with hope and motivation. It also 
inspires me to bring others into the field 
and support their growth and well-being 

so that they are able to lead and share 
their gifts.

HOW DID HNA HELP YOU?
HNA offered so many opportunities 
for me to explore my passions and 
interests and to connect with others 
in an environment that was uplifting 
and supportive. As a quieter student, 
I appreciated the ways that I was 
encouraged to find my voice and use my 
skills to create change in our school and 
community. I realized there are many 
ways to be a leader—that true leadership 
involves collaboration and commitment 
to bringing out the skills and strengths 
in those around you. At HNA, I truly 
realized my potential and responsibility 
to work toward a more just world, and 
this continues to shape my education 
and vocation today.

I remember being on the Social Justice 
Committee throughout my time at HNA 
and how energizing it was to meet 
with other team members to discuss 
issues like accessibility to clean water, 
human trafficking, unjust labor practices, 
and immigration. Not only were we 
challenged academically to learn about 
issues facing society and our world, but 
we were also given tools to figure out 
ways to use our power and privilege to 
create change.

WHAT ADVICE WOULD YOU 
GIVE YOUNG PEOPLE WHO ARE 
INTERESTED IN YOUR WORK?
My advice for students and upcoming 
leaders would be to explore your 
interests and passions and let that inform 
where you can make a difference in the 
world. The world needs leaders who are 
energized and passionate, and who are 
able to be authentic; that’s what inspires 
others to grow, lead, and create change. 
In order to share your strengths with the 
others and the world, you need to be 
healthy and surrounded by people, and 
things, that fill your cup.
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ALUMNAE UPDATES

1940s
Florence Tremblay Donoghue ’45 
turned 95 on May 10, 2022. Florence has 
lived in Ojai, California, for the past two 
years with her stepson, Timothy, and his 
wife, Lanette.

Louise Fitzgerald Flora ’49 visited the 
Heritage Center with her granddaughter, 
Margaret Bruya Jonson ’04, during the 
April Endowment Reception.

1950s
Tania Mosco Couchman ’55 and her 
daughter, Cande, returned to HNA for a 
tour last summer.

Class Reps Pat Kelly Feltin ’56 and Mary 
Lew Pearson Miller ’56 posed in front 
of their senior photos during their tour of 
HNA’s new athletic complex. The following 
day, Pat hosted a lunch for her Class of ’56 
classmates and other friends—including  
Sr. Rosemary Perisich!

1960s
Ann Spiers ’64 is an author living on 
Vashon Island. Ann released a book 
of poems, Rain Violent, in June 2021. 
Her new book, Back Cut, was released 
in September 2021. She received her 
Master’s in English Literature and  
Creative Writing from the University of 
Washington. You may order her new  
book on amazon.com.

Sandi Cour Griffin ’67 is serving her 
third term on the Jesuit Volunteer Corps 
Northwest Board of Directors and is a 
recipient of the Fr. Jack Morris, S.J. 
Memorial Award. Sandi is a retired 
registered nurse after working for years at 
Copper Valley School in Glennallen, 
Alaska, and for other medical clinics in 
Bethel, Alaska, and Portland, Oregon.

Margaret Murphy Krows ’67, Queen 
City Yacht Club Commodore, and Jackie 
Smoczyk Wrye ’71, Olympia Yacht Club 
First Mate, celebrated at the Seattle Yacht 
Club during Opening Day—the official 
opening of Seattle’s boating season—on 
May 7, 2022.

1970s
The Class of 1972 held a 50-year reunion 
in August 2022. In total, 70 members of 
the graduating class attended to renew 
friendships and relive memories. The 
theme was the same as their graduation 
theme, “Paint Your Wagon.”

1980s
Katie Gray ’80 and Nora Carria ’82 
spent a week together with their partners 
in Merida, Mexico, in October 2021.

Cindy Oh Lohman ’80 and Grace  
Mile ’14 cheered on the HNA crew team 
during Opening Day.

Swannee Bruner Rivers ’82 and her 
husband, James, are “empty nesters” 

now that their youngest of two daughters 
has graduated from the University of 
Washington. Swannee says, “Life continues 
to open doors…and we are loving it.” 
Swannee is a nationally-credentialed 
teacher and writer. Some of her latest 
literary works include There’s a Purple Jelly 
Monster in My Tummy! and Zack the Yak’s 
Mountain Top Adventure, among others.

1990s
Melissa Wingard-Phillips Taylor ’94 
ran for WA State Representative in the 
46th Legislative District (north Seattle). 
Melissa says, “After years spent working in 
public and private institutions and building 
grassroots coalitions from the ground up, 
I know how to bring people together to 
solve tough problems. I look forward to 
connecting and re-connecting with many 
of you.”

1. Margaret Bruya Jonson ’04 (L) and  
Louise Fitzgerald Flora ’49.

2. Tania Mosco Couchman ’55 (R) and her 
daughter, Cande.

3. Pat Kelly Feltin ’56 hosted her classmates 
and other friends for a lunch at her house  
last spring. L-R: Sr. Rosemary Perisich ’56, 
Joan Anderson Shaver, Angela DiJulio  
Wright ’57, Donna Zander Keyser ’56,  
Pat, Mary Lew Pearson Miller ’56, Carmel 
Shaver Camerini ’56, Margie Haley 
Vandenberg ’56, Sr. Georgia Yianakulis ’56, 
and Charlotte Belmont McShane ’56.

Continued on page 20

1 2 3

https://www.amazon.com/Back-Cut-Ann-Spiers/dp/1936364387/ref=sr_1_1?crid=IVU26ST7NWR7&keywords=Ann+Spiers&qid=1671123012&sprefix=ann+spiers%2Caps%2C142&sr=8-1
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2000s
Dana Skoog Questad ’03 shared a 
sweet photo of her four daughters from  
Christmas 2021.

Julia Reed ’05 won the election for  
WA State Representative in the 36th 
Legislative District. Julia is a workforce 
policy expert, an advocate for racial 
justice, and a lifelong Seattleite who was 
raised by two public school educators. 
You can visit Julia’s website www.
votejuliareed.com to learn more. Last 
spring, Julia visited HNA to speak to 
students in a Law & Society class and also 
gave the commencement address to 
HNA’s Class of 2021 at T-Mobile Park.

Felicia Salcedo ’07 works as the 
Executive Director of We Are In, a 
community coalition united to create more 
affordable homes and end homelessness 
in King County. Felicia has nearly a decade 
of experience in government and public 
policy, many of those years focused on 
housing, homelessness, and health equity. 
She started this position in November of 
2021. Felicia also serves on the board for 
Real Change—a non-profit organization 
advocating for economic, social, and racial 
justice—and on the board for Evergreen 
Treatment Services.

Lindsey Ross Vincent ’07 lives in 
Kirkland with her husband Shea, daughter 
Reese (two years old), and dog Rosie. She 
works as a Director of Human Resources 
for Target.

Deanna Clark Simmons ’08 celebrated 
her baby shower in Bothell surrounded by 
HNA alumnae. 

2010s
Madison Wade ’10 joined King 5 News 
in June 2022 as the weekend evening 
anchor and reporter. Before her role at 
King 5, Madison worked as an evening 
anchor for ABC10 in Sacramento.  
Read more about Madison here:  
https://www.king5.com/meet-the-team

Ana and Emma Delucchi ’15 ran a 50K 
marathon in Arches National Park in Moab, 
Utah, last year.

 1. Melissa Wingard-Phillips Taylor ‘94.

 2. Margaret Murphy Krows ’67 (L) and  
Jackie Smoczyk Wrye ’71.

 3. Dana Skoog Questad’s ’03 four daughters 
(L-R): Claire, Katherine, Josephine, and 
Madeline.

 4. Grace Mile ’14 (L) and Cindy Oh Lohman ’80.

 5. Members of the Class of 1972.

 6. L-R: Angie Savio Gebhart ’08 (holding 
daughter Gloria), Anna Kuster Seligman ’08, 
Deanna Clark Simmons ’08, Emma  
Metzger ’11, and Amy Fawcett Velling ’08.

 7. Julia Reed ‘05.

 8. Madison Wade ’10. 

 9. Jessica Chin ’18 pictured at her graduation 
with President Biden.

 10. Nora Carria ’82 (L) and Katie Gray ’80.

 11. Ana (L) and Emma Delucchi ’15.

Ellie Miller ’16 graduated from Lewis & 
Clark College (Class of ’20) with degrees 
in French Studies and Psychology and has 
been living in Morocco while working for 
Corps Africa, an NGO modeled on the 
Peace Corps. She recently won a Thomas 
R. Pickering Foreign Affairs Fellowship, 
which will support her through her 
master’s degree at Georgetown University 
before beginning her career as a Foreign 
Service Officer at the U.S. Department of 
State. Ellie is excited to pursue her dream 
of representing the U.S. abroad.

Tess Porter ’17 graduated from Drexel 
University with a B.S. in Computer Science. 
She moved to Washington, D.C., to start 
a job as a software engineer at Red Alpha, 
a government contracting company. Tess 
is excited to explore the city, meet new 
people, and reconnect with HNA alumnae 
living in D.C.

Jessica Chin ’18 graduated from the 
United States Naval Academy as a member 
of the Class of 2022 with a B.S. in Cyber 
Operations. Jessica will be going to 
Pensacola, FL, for flight school to become 
a Naval Flight Officer.

Gabriela Claravall ’18 graduated from 
the University of Washington last June. She 
was recognized as one of the 11 students 
from the UW School of Public Health to be 
named to the 2022 Husky 100.

Did you graduate, move, study abroad, receive an 
award, get married, change careers, have a baby, 
start a business, or get together with your HNA 
classmates? Submit your updates and pictures on 
our alumnae website: https://www.holynames-sea.
org/alumnae/columns-magazine/ or email 
alumnae@holynames-sea.org.

SHARE YOUR 
PROFESSION
Make professional connections with your fellow 
alumnae by joining the HNA Alumnae Networking 
Directory! This opt-in directory can be found on 
HNA’s website. You will have the option to indicate 
if you would like to serve as a mentor. 

View and join the directory: https://www.
holynames-sea.org/alumnae/hna-alumnae-
networking-directory/.

SHARE  
YOUR NEWS

https://www.holynames-sea.org/alumnae/columns-magazine/
https://www.holynames-sea.org/alumnae/columns-magazine/
mailto:alumnae%40holynames-sea.org?subject=
https://www.holynames-sea.org/alumnae/hna-alumnae-networking-directory/
https://www.holynames-sea.org/alumnae/hna-alumnae-networking-directory/
https://www.holynames-sea.org/alumnae/hna-alumnae-networking-directory/
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BRIDES AND BABIES

1. Laura Harmon ’07 married Aaron 
Stanton in Seattle on January 15, 2022. 
Laura’s bridesmaids included Anna 
Martin ’07 and Olivia Harmon ’10.

2. Eva Strickland ’03 married Raol 
Comaduran at Fort Ebey State Park 
on August 14, 2021. The wedding 
reception took place at Eva’s parents’ 
home on Whidbey Island. Anna 
Strickland ’11 was the Maid of Honor.

3. Kialani Rule ’15 married Steve Salle 
on September 30, 2022, in Kent. 

4. Kelly Taft ’14 married Dr. Ryan 
Edens, D.O., of Boise, ID, on June 4, 
2022, in HNA's chapel. The couple 
met at Carroll College in Helena, 
Mont. Catherine McCool ’14 was a 
bridesmaid.

5. Brooke Burns ’10 married Etienne 
Frechet in Paris on October 30, 2021, 
after a COVID cancellation in March 
2020. Their marriage was witnessed by 
Rachel Vette ’10, Grace Gehman ’10, 
and Madeleine Dauer ’10. Some fond 
memories of the day are captured here: 
https://www.youtube.com/
watch?v=U2vQOpoYIW8.

6. Sabrina Zshornack Topacio ’09 
married Timothy Ian Pilas Migala 
in Edmonds on March 17, 2022, 
celebrating ten years of being 
together. Sabrina and Timothy are 
graduates of Gonzaga University and 
share a home in the Tri-Cities area. 
Sabrina is a software engineer for 
Pacific Northwest National Laboratory. 
Timothy is a controls, electrical, and 
instrumentation engineer for Atkins 
Energy Federal EPC, Inc.

22 I HOLY NAMES ACADEMY COLUMNS  WINTER 2023 I 23 

1 2

3 4 5 6

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=U2vQOpoYIW8
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=U2vQOpoYIW8


ALUMNAE FOREVERMOREAlumnae Updates

7. Miquela Suazo ’04 and her husband, 
Danny, welcomed their daughter, Mia, 
on April 3, 2021. Mia is the couple’s first 
child and a joy to be around.

8. Dana Minugh Giachetti ’06 and her 
husband, Michele, welcomed their 
daughter, Sofia Margaret, on March 28, 
2022. Sofia joins her very excited big 
brother, Enzo.

9. Angie Savio Gebhart ’08 and 
her husband, Tim, welcomed their 
daughter, Gloria, on September 14, 
2021. Glo’s two-year-old brother, Luca, 
is very happy to have a little sister.

10. Cindy Ibarra Palacpac ’01 and her 
husband, Jason, welcomed their son, 
Nico Rey, on May 4, 2022. Nico joins 

his four-year-old sister, Irie, and two-
year-old brother, Isaac.

11. Laura Snowden La Rosa ’09 and her 
husband, Al, welcomed their 
daughter, Ava Joan, on April 10, 2022. 
Ava joins her two-year-old brother, 
Luca.

12. Nicola Castle-Bauer ’10 and her 
husband, Andrew, welcomed their 
daughter, Virginia Mae, on December 
28, 2021.

13. Sarah Potts George ’99 and her 
husband, Chris, welcomed their son, 
Theodore “Teddy” Isaac, on October 
16, 2021.

14. Nicole Simard ’10 and her husband, 
Cody, welcomed their daughter, Alice 
Maeve, on February 13, 2022.

15. Liz Fawthrop ’04 and her husband, 
Michael, welcomed their daughter, 
Bridget Grace Fawthrop-Black, on 
July 8, 2021. Bridget was born at 26 
weeks and was just 1 lb., 2 oz. After 
five months in the NICU, Bridget came 
home in early December 2021. Liz 
and Michael are so happy to have a 
growing, thriving baby at home.

16. Jessica Gockel Nelson ’03 and her 
husband, Garrett, welcomed their son, 
Oskar Roy, on September 30, 2022.

17. Kelly Young ’08 and her husband, 
David, welcomed their daughter, 
Brooke Marie, on August 25, 2022.

22 I HOLY NAMES ACADEMY COLUMNS  WINTER 2023 I 23 

7 8 9

10 11 12

13

14 15 16 17



ALUMNAE FOREVERMORE

The Holy Names Academy Alumnae Association prayerfully remembers these alumnae and their families:

Mary McNamee Domenichini ’42
Marylou Leary Vaughn ’42
Doris Mae Tierney Wilkinson ’45
Maryhelen Dohoney Hopkins ’46
Lauris (“Pat”) Devine Hiner ’47
Farroel Richardson, SNJM ’49
Mary Kay Aamodt Lambert ’50
Barbara Chadwell Milewski ’51
Mary Lou Suva Newman ’51
Virginia Latta Curulla ’52
Sharon Heib Boyce ’53
Patricia King ’53
Nancy Micheli Moriarty ’55
Patricia O’Brien Brockman ’56
Patricia Jean (“Pat”) Allen Maddux ’56
Kathleen Allen Price ’56
Carole Jackson Murphy ’57
Sandra Givens Weeks ’57
Mary O’Hogan Shorten ’58
Beatrice Gowdy Ward ’58
Penelope Meyer Koreski ’59
Susan Graddon Antoncich ’62
Kathleen Flynn Kelly ’63
Jeanne Robinson Cunningham ’69
Gloria Nissen Brown ’71
Jeanene Smoczyk Bernert ’74
Diane Tompkins Hively ’78
Joan Badley Siderius ’83
Elena McMillan ’96

Joseph Burke, brother of Suzie Burke ’61

Sr. Kay Burton, SNJM, a beloved friend  
of HNA who served her community in 
Jonestown, Mississippi, for many years.

Donald Camerini, husband of Carmel 
Shaver Camerini ’56

Paul Cormier, son of Angela Brooks 
Cormier ’56 (dec.); brother of Teresa 
Cormier ’77, Diane Cormier Crompton ’81, 
Carolyn Cormier Banks ’82, and Rita Cormier 
Burnham ’84; uncle of Abigail Cormier ’15

Paul David, husband of Patty Jo Sears  
David ’68; father of Kate David Gwinn ’98

Louis (“Lou”) DeFranco, father of  
Peggy DeFranco Cunningham ’75 and  
Mary DeFranco Beattie ’82; father-in-law  
of Annamarie Smit DeFranco ’73; 
grandfather of Caroline DeFranco ’16, Annie 
DeFranco ’17, and Grace DeFranco ’19

Don Dodroe, father of Kirsten Dodroe ’16

Mary Beth MacDonald Edenholm, 
mother of Karin Edenholm ’86; sister of 
Madeline MacDonald McKenzie ’72 and 
Monica MacDonald Torrey ’74 (dec.); aunt  
of Emily McKenzie ’01

Henry (“Hank”) Iacolucci, father of 
Melinda Iacolucci ’71

Cassandra Lopez-Shaw, mother of Alexes 
Lopez de Arriaga-Shaw ’10

Dorothy Neal, mother of Kathy Neal 
Winge ’64 and Diane Neal Kukull ’68; 
grandmother of Ursula Neal ’94 and  
Kelsey Walsh Clanton ’05

Sr. Marina Rose Parisi, SNJM, aunt of 
Shirley Kurfess Owen ’76

Jane Perry, mother of Kathy Perry Fewel ’73 
and Susan Perry Roberts ’75; grandmother of 
Colleen Fewel ’05

Judith Puckett, mother of Laura Puckett ’95

James Rauen, father of Mary K Rauen  
Koon ’73; grandfather of Kristin Koon ’98, 
Betsy Arntz ’99 (dec.), and Naomi Skaggs ’11

Dale Rusho, husband of Peggy Prendergast 
Rusho ’56; father of Hope Rusho Isitt ’82

Jeffrey John Sedgely, son of Jean  
Killkelly Sedgely ’38 (dec.); brother of  
Jeanie Sedgely ’68

Caleb Tarleton, husband of Margaret 
Hackett Tarleton ’58 (dec.)

Greg Thompson, son of Sharon  
Thompson ’55; brother of Sharyl Thompson 
’79 and Colleen Thompson ’84

Michael Utschinski, son of Mary Lackie 
Utschinski ’59 (dec.); nephew of Cecile 
Lackie ’53

Wilma Waters, mother of Jonete Waters 
Rehmke ’68
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Follow us on Instagram: @hna_alumnae

Like our Alumnae Facebook page:   
www.facebook.com/HNAalumnae

Join our LinkedIn group:  
www.linkedin.com/groups/1801150

Update your contact information:  
https://www.holynames-sea.org/alumnae/address-change/

If you would prefer to receive Columns exclusively by email, 
contact our Alumnae Office: alumnae@holynames-sea.org or  
call (206) 720-7804.

WHERE IN THE 
WORLD ARE  
HNA ALUMNAE?
To share where you are, use the sign on the 
last page, fill in your class year, take a photo 
with it, and email it to the Alumnae Office at: 
alumnae@holynames-sea.org 

You might see your picture in the next 
edition of Columns!

STAY CONNECTED!
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